
Dear Valued Customer,

I am contacting you to put an end to all the malicious rumors that are being passed 
around concerning the future of Worldwide Destinations. These rumors have been 
circulated by competitors that have looked upon the death of my brother as an 
opportunity to destroy the good name of Worldwide Destinations and elevate their 
own standing in the market place.

Please accept my personal assurance that Worldwide Destinations is not in 
administration! All sales past, present and future are perfectly safe. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to offer my sincerest apologies for the lack of 
communication that has been coming out of the UK office. This is something that I 
am currently addressing, and you can be assured that the procedures that I am 
implementing will rectify these issues. 

Furthermore I would like to say a big thank you to all our kind customers that have 
offered their respects and have supported us through this difficult period. With your 
help we will continue to prosper and provide excellent investment opportunities. 

Worldwide Destinations has successfully pioneered developments in various countries 
throughout the world, and we will continue to do so in the future growing from 
strength to strength!  

Yours Sincerely,

Mark Lovelock
Director
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